Dr. H. L. Chambers, Director, Douglas County Health Unit, City Hall, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Chambers:

Thank you for sending me your circular letter of May 18th regarding the tuberculosis chest clinic. I think this is a wonderful thing and it has my unbounded support.

The University, of course, regularly conducts chest examinations, and I have availed myself of this opportunity for x*rays. All our family have grown and moved away.

Congratulations on doing such a fine job.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH